


 
 
An ODOT engineer inspects a series of gusset plates, or connectors, on the US-77 
bridge between Lexington and Purcell. Although truss bridges in Oklahoma have 
been inspected three times since the Minnesota bridge collapse, ODOT officials 
ordered a review of gusset plate design after a federal study indicated the 
connectors played a role in the tragedy. Gusset plates were used in construction of 
truss bridges, which were built on state highways until the mid-1960s. About 95 
such bridges remain. 
 
 



 
 
Crews rebuild an I-35 bridge damaged by flash floods in mid-June. Although 
engineers estimated construction would take about two months, the contractor, 
Stillwater-based Wittwer Construction Co. Inc., finished the job in less than two 
weeks, working around the clock. The early finish meant all lanes of the busy 
highway were opened during the Fourth of July weekend.  


